
From: Stephen and Amanda Albury  
Sent: Wednesday, 20 December 2023 4:07 PM
To: IPCN Enquiries Mailbox <ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: Stephen and Amanda Albury 
Subject: MB objection to proposed quarry SSD1159-1659

To: IPCN,

MB - My Objection to proposed quarry SSD 1159-1659

I have been a guest at Wallaburra property and Wildlife Reserve over
20 years.  In this time, I have watched Steve & Amanda built with
what they have done for wildlife and growing food for themselves
and sharing the property and area with other people.

The property is impacted by a quarry to their east.  The effects of 
dust anytime (unless there is rain) is wrong.  They advise me that 
other people adults and children, including Steve and Amanda suffer 
nose bleeds and lung impacts.  This quarry that impacts them is over 
10km away and if the IPCN Panel was to approve this proposed 
quarry, the open cut pit would be just over 1km away from their 
home.  This is wrong to put a quarry in this area, surrounded by 
people’s homes, regardless of being written up in documentation as 
a significant gravel resource.

I ask that the proposed quarry is refused by IPCN, so that it cannot 
impact Deep Creek, the valley of Deep Creek, Wildlife
species/aquatic wildlife species or Karuah River, Port Stephens-Great 
Lakes Marine Park and all the people who live in this bushland area 
with wildlife.

Thank you
MB
C/- Wallaburra Property owners

 






